[image: image1.png]


 Jacqueline Ludorf
                                                                        

505 Park Avenue, Suite 620 

Chair                       






New York, N.Y. 10022-1106

                                                             


           


(212) 758-4340

Latha Thompson                                                                     

(212) 758-4616 (Fax)


District Manager
                                                                                    

www.cb8m.com - Website
 

                                                                                                info@cb8m.com - E-Mail


The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium
June 13, 2011 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Lori Bores, Sarah Chu, Jim Clynes, Ed Hartzog, Hattie Quarnstrom, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, Debbie Teitelbaum
Community Board Members (Excused): Deidre Breslin, George Fuchs, Lorraine Johnson
Community Board Public Members (Present): Michael Hoffman, Sophia James
A. Introductions

Everyone in the room introduced themselves and stated where they lived, their school zone or the office they represented.
B. Presentation by Wendy Garcia, Department of Youth & Community Development (DYCD), Director—Community Partnership and Outreach, 212-442-6087 or wegarcia@dycd.nyc.gov or the DYCD website: www.nyc.gov/dycd
· DYCD is committed to providing high-quality, engaging programming for young people during the hours they are not in school.
· They have nine different programs. The ones that are most appropriate for the youth in our community are:
· Beacon Programs are school based community centers providing services to youth and adults. Programs include: academic enrichment, life skills, career awareness, civic engagement, recreation, arts and culture.  They operate in the afternoons and evenings, weekends, school holidays and during the summer. Adult and family services include General Educational Development (GED) training, English for speakers of other languages (ESOL) and parenting skill programs.
· The programs and providers  in our district are: 
Roosevelt Island Youth Program at PS 217 (645 Main St) consisting of academic enhancement, arts, career awareness, civic engagement, community building, culture health & fitness, life skills, recreation and school-to-work transition; 
· Stanley Isaacs Neighborhood Center at PS 198 (1700 3rd Ave) consisting of academic enhancement, arts, career awareness, civic engagement, community building, culture, health & fitness, life skills, recreation and school-to-work transition.
· Out-of-School Time Program (OST) is the nation’s largest municipally-funded after-school initiative. OST programs meet the needs of working families and operate after school, on school holidays and during the summer.  All programs are free, and feature a balanced mix of academic support, sports, recreational activities, and cultural experiences for elementary, middle and high school youth.  The new OST High School Transition Afterschool Program provides support services to eligible 9th grade students to assist them in meeting promotion requirements to move into the 10th grade.
· The programs and providers in our district are:

Stanley Isaacs Neighborhood Center at Stanley Isaacs Neighborhood Center (1792 1st Ave) consisting of life skills, health & fitness, recreation, school-to-work transition, community building, culture and arts.
· YMCA of Greater NY/Vanderbilt Y at Vanguard High School (317 East 67 St) consisting of life skills, recreation, culture and civic engagement.

· Ladders for Leaders is a joint initiative of DYCD and the Mayor’s Commission on Women’s Issues. Participants receive pre-employment training before starting a 7-week summer internship at partnering companies, which also provide the private donation that underwrite the program.  Qualified participants are eligible for partial competitive college scholarships, free college preparatory workshops and SAT courses.  Participants attend summer workshops focusing on work readiness, financial literacy, college orientation, health, leadership, and other issues in NYC. Application process starts in November but individual should get in touch by September if there is interest in the program.  This year there were 16 candidates selected.
· Summer Youth Employment Program (SYEP) is a 7-week summer employment initiative open to NYC youth between the ages of 14-24.  Participants work up to 25 hours a week and earn minimum wage.  Work sites include small businesses, hospitals, summer camps, nonprofits, law firms, museums, sports and retail organizations and city agencies.  An online application is available.
· Ms. Garcia spoke about the following additional items:
· The “311” for young people concerning youth resources in the city is: 1-800-246-4646 and the email address is: youthconnect@dycd.nyc.gov
· The Youth Group Subway Transportation Program, which provides youth-serving organizations with free NYC subway passes for educational and recreational trips.  DYCD administers the program in conjunction with the MTA NYCT.  Eligible organization may reserve group subway passes and certificates to use during designated days and times on the NYC subways.
· Want To volunteer in Your Community? Learn how you can donate your time and sign up for DYCD’s Semester of Service for Afterschool. To find out more about the program or register:  Call 311 and ask for information on Semester of Service or go to NYC Service http://www.nyc.gov/service.
· If you are a provider and want to find out about RFPs and Bids, DYCD sends out notices announcing RFP Solicitations and/or Invitations for Bids. Go to their website to register.
C. Update on Waitlists

· Alternate Offers were made to waitlisted PS 290 families. The group was broken into thirds—and offers were based on geography of where the student resides.  The 3 schools offered were PS 198, 158 & 151.

· Alternate Offers were made to waitlisted PS 59 families. Those below 47th Street were offered places further south.  Those above 47th Street were offered PS 267.

· Seats can still open up for parents on the wait list due to the following reasons:  Parents move away; Gifted & Talented (G&T) and Private School seats are accepted; and students that need special services such as Collaborative Team Teaching (CTT) classes can vacate a general education seat. A child accepted in a general education seat that needs to be placed in a (CTT) class now moves over to a CTT seat, therefore leaving a vacant General Education seat.  All our district schools have CTT seats except at the temporary PS 267 location until it moves to its permanent home. (Confirmed with E. Rose CTT seats and Gen Ed seats are projected separately, and schools have an enrollment projection for each type of seat.)
· If parents are not happy with their Alternate Offer they can apply for a Placement Exception Request at the Department of Education (DOE) located at 333 Seventh Avenue.  Over the summer these requests will be considered.  If they are given, it is usually because students have Medical or Hardship reasons.

· Student Kindergarten registration is to be completed by Friday, June 10th.

· PS 151 will have 6 Kindergarten classes in September, instead of the 5 that were originally scheduled.  This is not something DOE can do on a permanent basis because there is not enough room in the building to hold these many sections per grade up to grade 5.  The DOE expects some students will be lost and the classes will condense as they grades go up. 

· PS 267 on 63rd Street can hold 3 Kindergarten classes up 5th Grade. It was thought that since the temporary location for the school had such a small Kindergartens last year that it could hold 4 classes.  So far 66 students have registered and 71 students were given alternative offers due to the wait lists.  DOE is expecting that the school will have 4 classes in September once the G&T offers have been sent and accepted and there will be attrition from the students registered.  Last year DOE made 134 offers and they ultimately ended up with 3 small kindergarten classes of about 15 students each. However, that was before PS 267 had a school zone.

· From hearing these statistics, it seems the DOE is failing to plan for the future growth in student population in our Community District; therefore, extreme overcrowding occurs in the upper grades, leading to the loss of cluster classrooms.

· DOE is negotiating with the Archdiocese for the use of Our Lady of Good Council (OLGC) building for September 2012. That building could hold 3 Kindergartens—going up to grade 5. (Confirmed by E. Rose after meeting.)
· The following RESOLUTION was voted and passed after discussion. 
WHEREAS district wide overcrowding is a serious problem and plagues the majority of our elementary and middle schools, and

WHERAS the growth of Kindergarten enrollments continue at the current pace and the Upper East Side would be home to additional 145 Kindergarten students each year and would require 870 new elementary school seats, according to a census study conducted by Eric Greenleaf of the District 2 Community Education Council and Sam Stein, the Urban Fellow assigned to CB8M this past fall, and

WHEREAS these students will also need additional middle school and high school facilities in the near future, and

WHEREAS the two new schools, PS 267 and PS 151, would temporarily relieve the overcrowding, they will not alleviate the need for additional elementary seats, and

WHEREAS PS 267, PS 151, PS 198, and PS 158 are being asked to take on the burden of the waitlisted students at  PS 59 and PS 290, putting additional pressure on these schools, and

WHEREAS PS 151 was to have only five Kindergarten Classes in September it will now have six, which will make future classrooms in the upper grades overcrowded and will cause a reduction in cluster rooms, and 

WHEREAS PS 267 is to move to a building that will only have the capacity to house three sections per grade and is being asked to accept up to five sections, and
WHEREAS we do not want to sacrifice proper facilities for our students such as our cluster classrooms, pre-K and G&T, to accommodate the rise in the number of Kindergartners, and

WHEREAS the uncertainty of budget cuts and teacher layoffs make it difficult for principals to plan effectively, and

WHEREAS Manhattan (including District 2 and other Manhattan districts) is slated to absorb over half of the proposed cuts to the 2010-14 Capital Plan, setting the stage for chronic seat shortages through 2014 and beyond, and

WHEREAS the failure of the Department of Education to add classrooms seats at this time will seriously impact the quality of education in Community District 8 for years to come,

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED Community Board 8M urges the Department of Education to negotiate an extension of the lease for Our Lady of Good Council School (OLGC) or to purchase the property Immediately.
Vote: 8-0-0 (Yes: Boris, Chu, Clynes, Hartzog, Quarnstrom, J Schneider, MB Schneider, Teitelbaum)

D. Update on PS 151 

· Parents were concerned about construction issues and if the work would be completed on time for the September school opening. The Committee Co-Chair spoke with Tim Dowd, Deputy of Facilities at DDC in charge of the repairs on several issues.

· Fire pulls—there are currently two systems installed and DDC is waiting for FDNY approval to remove the taped over old system before the work can be done. 

· Two of the small courtyards are being repaired and cleaning up so that they will be accessible for a children’s play area, safety surface will be installed and hand rails will be repaired.
· Bathrooms will be cleaned and where needed fixtures will repaired or replaced so that everything is in working order. 
· DDC is working with the principal on the wording of the signage and it will be mounted to the exterior of the building before school opens.  
· Money has been allocated to replace the front doors, which is such an important first impression for parents and students in a new building.

· Lockers will be removed from hallway and walls will be repainted.  DDC is working with the principal on the colors.

· Any painting required on the exterior of the building will be completed before school opens.

· Radiators and covers remain the same, as they are a school-wide standard. Parents were concerned children would get burned, as they were extremely hot when they visited the school.  It might be a question of adapting the boiler for the amount of heat produced.  This maybe something that can be adjusted in the fall.
E. 5-Year DOE Capital Plan as per John Moore of Council Member Lappin’s Office

· The Capital Plan Amendment now has the restored the 126-seat “Project #6” back in the plan that the Council will be voting on in June.  So assuming there aren’t major fiscal changes, those seats will still officially be in the works, though there’s still no real sense as to how exactly they will be used.

· The bottom line is that there won’t be the increase to 444 seats in this plan, as originally thought.  (The Council can only vote the plan up or down and can’t legislate changes.)  
· The biggest upside of this all is that those 126 seats will hopefully act as a sort of hook to pull the other seats in when the DOE can scrounge up more money from the state or elsewhere.  They’ve acknowledged the need, now it’s just a matter of getting the funding.

F. Update on Community Education Council District 2 (CECD2) Elections
· CECD2 is the body representing the parents of our district.  It is composed of 11members. 9 are elected by the schools—of the 9, one must be the parent of an English Language Learner (ELL) child and one must be the parent of a child with an Individual Education Program (IEP). Outside consultants were hired to handle the election in prior years and this year it was done by the DOE.  It was not done in a timely manner and not all the necessary entities were not notified. Parents had difficulty voting on the internet.
· The entire procedure was re-done and the Upper East Side has ended up being well represented. The following parents were elected from our Community District: Beth Cirone-PS 6, Simon Miller-PS158, Elizabeth Weiss-PS 77 and Cheryl Glover-PS 225 (Ella Baker) as the IEP Parent.

· The Borough President has not made his 2 appointments yet.  Sarah Chu, CB8 member has re-applied to fill this position. 

G. Future Meeting Dates: 

· The committee voted not to meet in July and August unless something urgent arises.

· September: Update Waitlist and other issues that may have occurred over the summer months

· October:  Revisit use of upcoming vacant space at PS 158 when PS 267 moves to its permanent home and the change in the high school acceptance process starting in the 2011/12 school year.
H. New/Old Business
· Pre-K registration at PS 158, PS 198 and PS 217is occurring now through June 17th.  
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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